

SAM PARKER, District 1 ROBERT A. "BOB" COLE, District 2 W. D. "DON" SALTER, District 3 DAVE PIECH, District 4 R. LANE LYNCHARD, District 5

DAN SCHEBLER, County Administrator ROY V. ANDREWS, County Attorney MARK MURRAY, Asst. County Administrator

June 2, 2020

Ms. Suzanne Spencer spencersuze@gmail.com

Dear Suzanne,

I hope this letter finds you well! I wanted to personally thank you for all your hard work and dedication regarding the conservation of wildflowers in Santa Rosa County with the Roadside Wildflower Program. Over the last three years, you have greatly impacted the preservation of our county by restoring a natural beauty to our roadsides.

Not only has the program provided our county with beautiful landscape, but by contributing to the reduction of mowing, this program has saved taxpayers \$210k over the last three years!

Your continued efforts in keeping Santa Rosa County educated and helping to preserve our roads is greatly appreciated by all and we look forward to what the future holds for you and how the Roadside Wildflower Program will continue to be a beneficial contribution in Santa Rosa County.

Sincerely,

Dan Schebler

**County Administrator**